Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

February 4, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones*, Cathy Lowe, and Daniel Maddox.   Neil Hanley and Barry Langer were absent.  (*Greg appointed to voting status for mtg.)
1.  Minutes of the January Meetings, 01/07/2014 and 01/21/2014.

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Cathy Lowe, to approve the Minutes of January 7th as submitted, with the notation that the Jones family members in attendance were Greg’s father and brother. The motion passed unanimously.
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to approve the Minutes of January 21st as submitted.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Old Business

Greg Jones reported that he had counted 5 culverts on Howard Road that would need cleaning or replacement, not counting any driveway culverts. These all go across the whole road, three go straight and others go diagonally.  Cathy Lowe also noted there were two nearby on Sam Annis, one above the farm on the corner, the other on the right before the corner.

Harley Swanson reported that there is a bill in the Legislature regarding Discontinued Roads, which could require going through all records for 50 years.  It deals with the loss to landowners due to statutory actions. It is important to stay aware of these bills as they could mandate unfunded costs for the Town. 

Dan Maddox is estimating potential costs for proposed ditching and culverts.  Cathy Lowe will check on current costs for culverts.  Harley Swanson examined prior road costs submitted and averaged potential costs at $11,500/mile, which should be a high figure, covering problem areas.  It was suggested that we try to ensure every culvert is on a map, to make maintenance and planning easier in the future.  Some culverts may be able to be cleaned out without having to be replaced.

There was discussion of how to insure our salt and sand is not being stolen from the shed.  It may be necessary to purchase cameras and an integrated notification system.  The need for storage of hay for road work, as well as tools, was discussed.  Suggestions included looking at the possibility of getting a used trailer or old shipping containers.  It might also allow for keeping lab equipment and even a lab for testing of materials.
3. Roads Discussion

The Committee continued its work on discussion of a 1 year and 5 year plan, including review of Harley Swanson’s estimates of comparative cost figures for different alternatives in addressing the needs of Stetson Road and Gurney Hill Road beyond the salt and sand shed, in the sections not under the current RFP.  It was noted that the Howard Road culverts were probably all steel and will definitely need replacement and dropping levels.  If we are to rebuild ¼ mile on Stetson, it may require that fabric be put down.  
The consensus was to reclaim and ditch Howard Road and possibly adding a layer of gravel.  The Committee agreed to continue the discussion and to pull together budget recommendation figures at the next meeting. Harley agreed to also work on the 5 year plan for the next meeting
4. Adjournment

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
It was agreed the next meeting will be February 18, 2014, to continue the planning and discuss budget recommendations. It was noted the budget recommendations for FY 2014-15 must be completed before the end of March.  Cathy Lowe noted she cannot be at this meeting due to a work conflict.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
